
I-44  
RETENTIONS 
(Revised 6/24) 

 
Although not automatic, it is campus practice to match an active outside offer made by an equivalent or 
higher quality institution, contingent upon the usual review process.   Request for salary increases based on 
retention will be awarded through increase in off-scale salary rather than an increase in rank or step.  A 
retention may, however be coupled with a merit or promotion recommendation that is based on the 
individual’s accomplishments and record.  Retention requests are processed through the regular personnel 
review system, including review by the Dean and CAP, with final approval resting with the Associate Vice 
Chancellor for Academic Personnel or the Chancellor (RB I-33 for approval authority).  Retention cases 
that involve an increase in off-scale salary only may be processed at any time and are not subject to the 
standard case submission deadlines.   Cases coupled with a merit or promotion will be subject to the 
standard deadlines unless an exception is requested and approved by the Associate Vice Chancellor.  Salary 
increases associated with retentions will be effective July 1.  Note that recommendations related to 
individuals being recruited by other UC campuses must abide by APM limitations on intercampus 
recruitment (APM 510). 
 
Required documents: 
 
Copy of external offer.  A formal offer is preferable, however it is recognized that other institutions, 
particularly in industry or foreign countries may recruit without providing a “formal” offer at a time that 
would allow UC to try to retain the individual.  If it is not possible to provide a copy of a formal offer, the 
department should clarify and explain the information provided in the informal offer, specifically whether a 
formal offer has been or is about to be made and who is making the offer.   
 
Updated CV or bio-bibliography.  While this is not mandatory, and may not be possible to submit in highly 
time-sensitive retentions, it is preferable to include an updated CV or bio-bib with the request.  This allows 
reviewing agencies to see the level of productivity and activity up to the current date and can provide 
additional support to the department’s request to retain the individual. 
 
While a safeguard statement is not required for retentions (increase in off-scale only), the department is still 
required to provide the candidate with access to the departmental letter, and copies of reviewing agency 
reports may be requested by the candidate at the end of the review.   
 
Departmental letter of recommendation.  A departmental vote is required for any salary action, including an 
increase in off-scale in response to an outside offer.  The departmental letter should provide information 
about the quality of the offer including the standing of the institution or department within the institution 
making the offer.  If the salary being offered is on a different basis (i.e. fiscal year vs. academic year) or in 
foreign currency, the department should provide justification for it’s recommended “match” in salary.  
Fiscal year salaries are converted to Academic year salaries using a factor of 1.16. 


